
Law Enforcement Merit System Council 
2102 West Encanto Boulevard Phone:  (602) 223-2286 
Mail Drop 1290 Fax:  (602) 223-2096 
Phoenix, Arizona 85009 www.azdps.gov/about/LEMSC 
 
 

March 14, 2024 
 
 

Colonel Jeffrey Glover, Director 
Arizona Department of Public Safety 
P.O. Box 6638 
Phoenix, AZ 85005-6638 
 
Colonel Glover: 
 
The Arizona Law Enforcement Merit System Council (LEMSC) conducted a video/teleconference 
business meeting on Thursday, March 14, 2024, and made the following decisions: 
 

1. The next LEMSC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 26, 2024.   
 
 

2. The LEMSC discussed the draft letter of support for House Bill 2322, which is the Fraternal 
Order of Police’s recommendation for changes to ARS 41-1830.16C2.  The Council unanimously 
voted to approve the letter of support for House Bill 2322.  
 

3. A call to the public was made, no response. 
 
 

 
 
John Philpot, Major 
LEMSC Business Manager 
 
 Cc: Lt. Col. Ken Hunter 

Lt. Col. Jenna Mitchell   
  Lt. Col. Timothy Chung 
  Lt. Col. Deston Coleman, Jr 
  Lt. Col. Daven Byrd 
  Superintendent William Long 
  Major Jesse Galvez, Jr.  
  Major John Paul Cartier, Human Resources Manager 
  Philip Brailsford, General Counsel 
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